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SUBJECT:  Natural Grass Soccer Field Renovation 

 

 I.  AGENDA STATEMENT 

The Board of Trustees will consider a proposal for the Natural Grass Soccer Field 

Renovation. 

 

II. BACKGROUND  

Following the CA. Uniform Public Construction Cost Accounting Act Protocols, the 

District is required to formally bid construction projects over $200,000. 

 

III. ANALYSIS  

The district advertised for two weeks in the local paper, sent invitations to bid all 

preapproved DIR contractors and sent advertisements to the Shasta, Klamath Falls, and 

Medford Builders Exchanges. Three proposals were received and reviewed.  The 

following is a summary of those proposals: 

 

Contractor Base Bid Total 

McEntire Landscaping  $243,351.00 $243,351.00 

R.B. Aldrich Construction $163,750.20 $163,750.20 

Evans Building & 

Excavating 

$191,879.72 $191,879.72 

 

 *There are no additive alternates for this project. 

 

IV. BUDGET IMPLICATIONS  

 The project is funded through the lease revenue bond as one of the projects that  

 has been approved by the board. 

 

V. RECOMMENDATION  

It is recommended that the Board approve the District to enter into a contract with R.B. 

Aldrich Construction to perform the Natural Grass Soccer Field Renovation in the 

summer of 2019. 

 

 

 

Prepared by,   Reviewed by,   Respectfully submitted, 

 

Veronica Rivera  Darlene Melby MBA  Dr. Stephen Schoonmaker 

Interim Facilities Director VP of Administrative Services Superintendent/President 


